University High School

School Council Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2015; 3:30 pm

UHS Library
Members Present: 
Parents: Terry Adkins, Roger Blumenthal, Rachael Broome, Kathy Campbell, Kim Elliott, Ellen Hull,, George Youngerman

Students: Michael Cronin, Cole Hoffer, Zoe Holtzman, Noah Pensak, Audrey Powers, Keeley Ravellette,  Madyssen Zarin

Faculty: Joseph Cyr, Terry Enfield, David Herring, Paul Karlowicz, Kris Tull, Bob Yell 

Administration: Amy Cislak, Dean Packard

Classified Staff: Lorraine Blackmon 

Community: David Bailey, Bonnie Klahr, Mae Smith
Members Absent: 
Parents: Karen Peters 

Students: Jayasangeetha Thanikachalam 

Faculty:  Adam Lazarewicz, Tom Tobin
I. Approval of the agenda (5 minutes total, maximum for I, II, and III)
a. Adkins moves. Smith seconds.

II. Approval of the January 13, 2015 minutes

a. Pensak moves. Blumenthal seconds.

III. Call to the audience 

a. None Present.

IV. Discussion and Action Items (40 minutes total, maximum for IV)
a. Policy update AP Micro/Macro Economics

1) Packard: The content standards required by the state include 1 semester of government, but the requirements are not met in 1 semester of the AP Government curriculum. In order to meet the requirement, students must take the full year course. This is also true with our AP Micro/Macro Economics course. Students are able to take 2 tests related to the economics course but the modification in the policy tells students they can take the honors economic course for 1 semester, while the AP course is a full year course. 

1. Karlowicz: motions.  Elliott seconds. 

2) Motion passes unanimously. 

b. Tax Credit Request Process

1) Packard: Last meeting we had many fund requests and it was apparent that the body wanted more information before giving out funds. From past experience, a tax request committee would help solidify this process. The committee would have a packet for the applicants to fill out and would facilitate communication between the applicant and the Site Council body. The committee could make a recommendation for the body and help to further inform its members.

1. Blumenthal: Would this eliminate the conversation here since the questions would already be answered. 

i. Packard: Yes. In addition, the requests would not be submitted last minute. 

2. Klahr: Historically, up until 2 years ago, we did not receive requests because we were unsure of the amount of money in our account. Now that we get requests we want to insist that the requests are in the Thursday before the meeting, not the night before. 

i. Packard: Once it gets out that there are tax dollars, sometimes floods of requests come in. The committee could help recommend aspects of the requests that should be discussed, and also further advise the members. 

ii. Elliott: This is used at the PA meetings and it’s quite effective. 

3. Hull: What does the balance refer to?

i. Packard: The balance tells us how much money they already have for their expedition and also will tell us from whom they’ve already requested funds. 

4. Youngerman: Would the committee meet once a month?

i. Klahr: There would not be a meeting set unless a request did come in. 

5. Adkins: This process was highlighted at last meeting and it seems as though this policy is effective and should be implemented. 

6. Bailey: Does this fit under another committee?

i. Packard: It could fit under Budget

c. Stipend Report Request

1) Packard: Tax credit eligible clubs will submit a brief report summarizing activities and competitions for the previous year. 

1. Packard motions. Cislak seconds. 

2) Packard: Does the council feel that the individuals who receive the stipends should give us a report?

1. Yell: Would these be written or oral?

i. Klahr: They would be written reports regarding competitions or activities they participated in and what they did with the money.

2. Adkins: It should be simple, not a burden, but it does need to indicate how many kids it’s affecting. It should also reflect the amount of effort the faculty member is putting in. 

i. Yell: It’s hard for faculty members to say that a given activity deserves stipends over another. 

3. Packard: Some are required, including band and department chairs. We are looking at those that are available to receive tax credits. There have been some clubs who have competed and did not receive stipends and some that have not competed and still receive stipends. 

4. Pensak: Would the teacher write the reports and where would the reports go?

i. Packard: The teachers would write the reports and they would go to me or any other avenue the body requests. 

3) Motion passes unanimously. 

V. Committee & Misc. Reports (45 minutes total, maximum for V)
a. Principal’s report

1) Packard: APs are coming up and they will be hosted at Santa Rita but administered by the U of A. The parents met with Dr. Sanchez and their request for funds to cover a large portion of district-funded tests is being considered. We completed the survey in the strategic planning committee and have begun looking at the data. Through an appreciative inquiry model we look at the best of the past and the best of the present to work towards a positive future. We completed course selection and have put in a tentative master schedule. The AZ Merit test is April 13-17 for freshmen, sophomores, junior English courses, Algebra 1, Algebra 2 and Geometry. The test will be given on paper since no districts in the state qualified for the technological test. So far we have 309 students who have accepted admissions to UHS, 35 outstanding and 13 who have not yet responded. Our estimate is 322. We have a few outliers, including those who took the essay portion late. We will be doing 7th grade admissions testing this year again for TUSD students, like we did last year. The rationale is that the first three years of this process is done next year. The Special Master will go to the court next year to see if we still would have the desegregation order. We have met our requirements but we are a hot button for the plaintiff. We will run the regular process for non-TUSD students. The testing will be the first week of May and given at each of the middle schools in a proper testing atmosphere. Due to lack of resources we will give the tests to the middle schools on different times. With ATI, the AZ Merit and the admissions test, there is not enough time to work on changing the admissions test as of now. Graduation is soon, so students are looking at the requirements for the colleges they want to go to. We will be issuing 2 diplomas, the first claiming that the student has met the UHS requirements and the second for TUSD requirements. The PE credit has been made a governing board process. Credit can be received for sports and possibly band. Dance is still on the outs of that, but our dance teacher is now PE certified so students can have their dance course count towards PE or fine arts. We have a new PE teacher looking at more options for the students. 

2) Herring: Can students still receive credit for online PE?

1. Packard: The district is moving away from accepting outside credits. TUSD is working on free online courses. 

2. Klahr: Even though the credits can go towards dance or fine arts is the class still the same?

i. Packard: Yes the class is the same. 

3) Packard: The PSAT results are in and the data has been analyzed. This year was our highest average score of 187. We have staff looking at the professional development of these results. The HOBY CLeW conference happened this Saturday and went very well. Tonight, again, we will receive the attendance flag. We will be starting a wall including all the schools that our students have been accepted to. 

1. Herring: Is there a special schedule for the AZ Merit testing week.

i. Packard: It has yet to be decided but were looking at something along the lines of the AIMS testing schedule. 

2. Youngerman: Is there a plan for what the kids do during that intensive week, like a break?

i. Cislak: This is brand new so we’ve never had anything like this. 

3. Yell: Is the testing all day?

i. Packard: The test is only 3-4 hours. The district has opened up a jazz history program for the students to get involved with. 

4. Hull: Is there a follow-up to the culturally relevant courses?

i. Packard: We have partnered up with Rincon and we had one student sign up for the class. We are looking at creating a dual-credit system for this course with the U of A. We have many courses that are already layered with multi-cultural lessons. 

5. Zarin: Can you talk about the new tardy policy?

i. Packard: This program has been enacted since 1999 but Mr. Ranjel has been working with Rincon and staff to continue enforcing it. 

4) Packard: Last week I was in Virginia at a conference for principals of high achieving schools. It was interesting to see that other schools, like UHS, across the nation are facing similar issues.

b. Tax Credit & Budget report

1) Klahr: We have a new tax credit request form that is being worked on. Our current total is $50, 954. 41. We have received $1,200 and gave $1,945 to the HOBY CLeW workshop.

c. Recruitment & Retention Committee report

1) Klahr: The multicultural breakfast is on March 25th. We will hear from Ms. Grimes about the BOOST program and new note taking styles the students can learn. We are working on a timeline for admissions and the strategic planning committee. The meetings are every 4th Tuesday and the next one is February 24th. 

1. Bailey: We had some guests at our last meeting. We had a Native American representative who is considering aiding recruitment and retention. Hopefully, more representatives from various groups will continue to join the committee. 

d. Instructional Council report

1) Cislak: We’ve been working on the master schedule. 

e. UHS Foundation & Alumni Association report

1) Klahr: The appeal from January brought in $30,000. All classrooms that requested projectors or document cameras have received their new technology and extras were purchased. As the process of the appeal is more streamlined, the funds are moving more efficiently. 

1. Packard: We were having our facilities looked at, but our technologies were only near to adequate due to external funds. The representatives really empathized with our difficulties. 

f. Parents Association report

1) Youngerman: There were 157 people signed up for Grad Night. There were 3 grants. 

1. Broome: They included an AP study guide for the Chinese classes, funds for the Reading Buddies club and panneling.

g. SAB report

1) Tully: The Inaugural Ball and the Apache trip for the student council went well. 

VI. Request for Agenda Items for next meeting (please submit action & discussion items in electronic format).
VII. Reminders:

a. School Council Meeting time and place will be posted 24 hours in advance (on the UHS Admin. Bulletin Board and in public).  Attendance and minutes will be submitted to a School Council officer prior to the next meeting.

b. Please observe proper decorum and schedule your time to be able to attend the entire School Council meeting. Each meeting should last 90 minutes and will be adjourned by 4:45 PM.  A quorum, your time, and your participation are valued assets of the UHS School Council. 

VIII. Adjournment

a. Yell motions. Pensak seconds.

Next Scheduled Meeting:
        Tuesday, March 10, 2015

 3:30 pm

 UHS Library

uhssitecouncil.weebly.com
Motions to be considered at February 11, 2014 UHS School Council meeting

1. Motion to revise letters of recommendation compensation policy
Rationale:  The current policy on compensating teachers for writing letters of recommendation is outdated.  There is no stipulation in the current consensus agreement between TUSD and TEA regarding this compensation.  However, we would still like to offer this compensation if/when it is feasible to do so.  Please see Appendix A for specific recommended changes.  Text that is crossed out is to be removed, and capitalized text is to be added.

2. Motion to revise the Modern Languages description in UHS School Policy
Rationale:  The current Modern Languages policy needs to be more specific when addressing transfer credits from classes outside of UHS.  Please see Appendix B for specific recommended changes.  Text that is crossed out is to be removed, and capitalized text is to be added.

3. Motion to remove “Deadline for all items to be published in UHS Documents” from this month’s legislative agenda
Rationale:  No one seems to know what this means…

Appendix A - Proposed Changes to Compensation for Letters of Recommendation Policy
Section V.A.  -  Compensation for Letters of Recommendation.

V.A.1.  Teachers will be provided with “Loss of Planning” compensation as determined in the TUSD/TEA Consensus Agreement for Letters of Recommendation written for students during the academic year.  WHEN ADEQUATE FUNDS ARE AVAILABLE, TEACHERS WILL BE PROVIDED WITH “LOSS OF PLANNING” COMPENSATION FOR LETTERS OF RECOMMENDATION WRITTEN FOR STUDENTS DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR.  Teachers must provide the names of all students for whom they have written at least one letter of recommendation on the form adopted by the School Council.  The forms must be turned into the Principal’s Secretary.  (Res  2-27,  3/5/91)

V.A.2.   Reimbursement will be on a per student basis starting with the 9th student FIRST LETTER through the 30th student LETTER.  A teacher may be compensated for no more than 22 30 total students.  IF ONLY LIMITED FUNDS ARE AVAILABLE, ADMINISTRATION MAY DECIDE TO SET A MINIMUM NUMBER OF LETTERS BEFORE COMPENSATION BEGINS.   (Res 10-13, 5/21/98) (Res 20-12, 2-10-09)
Appendix B - Proposed Changes to Modern Languages in UHS Policy

VI.AA.4.  -  Modern  Language,  2  Years.  Honors  French  I  through  AP,  Honors  German  I  through  AP,  Honors  Spanish  I  through  AP, Honors Chinese I through AP Chinese.  STUDENTS ARE REQUIRED TO MEET THE UHS LANGUAGE REQUIREMENT THROUGH TAKING THESE COURSES AT UNIVERSITY HIGH SCHOOL.  STUDENTS MAY RECEIVE AN EXCEPTION WITH APPROVAL FROM THE UNIVERSITY HIGH SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION TO STUDY A LANGUAGE NOT OFFERED AT UNIVERSITY HIGH SCHOOL.  APPROVAL WILL BE BASED ON WHETHER THE STUDENT WILL BE COMPLETING THE LANGUAGE COURSES AT AN APPROVED COLLEGE OR UNIVERSITY.  UHS WILL PROVIDE 1 CREDIT FOR 6 UNIVERSITY CREDIT HOURS, AND 2 CREDITS FOR 12 UNIVERSITY CREDIT HOURS.
